
Claro Club Christmas Dinner 13
th

 December 2017 

Many thanks to Richard Kirk for organising this year’s Christmas do. 

17 of us gathered for a good, lively evening in SO! bar Otley Rd.  

A little “spot the Claro area by contour” quiz was included with pre-

dinner drinks and chat.  

 

 

“Someone” was spotted using their phone (a grid reference maybe), and 

stopped – can’t have electronic aids, it’s orienteering after all. 

The chat was just a bit more subdued when everyone was eating:  

 

Thanks to Ruth for the photography. 


